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Decision granting extension of time 
to file agreed upon tariff language

Mailed Date:  January 14, 2005

Adopted Date:  January 5, 2005

I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions

1. This mater comes before the Commission for consideration of the Joint Status Report filed on December 22, 2004 by Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service) and Staff of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission.  By Decision No. C04-1202, the Commission directed Public Service to file tariffs which, among other things contained mutually agreeable tariff language to reflect the Commission’s modification to the settlement reached by the parties in this docket.  The Commission established November 15, 2004 as the deadline for filing those tariffs.

2. On November 15, 2004, Public Service filed interim tariffs which did not contain the agreed upon language.  Within Advice Letter No. 634 – Gas, Public Service indicated that it intended to make a revised tariff filing by December 15, 2004 which would have the agreed upon tariff language.  No filing was made by Public Service on December 15, 2004.  A week later, the Joint Status Report was filed.

3. The parties indicate they have reached an agreement in principle on the proposed tariff language, but need additional time to reduce it to writing.  The parties request that they be allowed an extension of time until January 31, 2005 to file the agreed upon tariff language.  They represent that no party will be prejudiced by the request for additional time because it is extremely unlikely that Public Service’s Deferred Gas Cost balance will approach the +/- $40 million threshold within the next two months.

4. Although we are disappointed in Public Service’s failure to notify the Commission that it would be unable to make the December 15, 2004 deadline, we will grant the extension of time because of the lack of prejudice to any party that the additional time would create.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The extension of time requested in the Joint Status Report filed by Public Service Company of Colorado and Staff of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission on December 22, 2004 is granted.

2. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN Commissioners’ DELIBERATIONS MEETING
January 5, 2005.
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